



MASON HIGH SCHOOL MENS LACROSSE

Booster Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: June 11, 2018
Meeting Location: MHS Team Room
Meeting Purpose: Monthly Booster Meeting

Agenda	Description
I	<p><u>Call to Order – Rhonda Peischl @ 7:00pm</u></p> <p>A. Board Members in attendance: Rhonda Peischl, Booster President Joe LoPiccolo, Booster Vice President Nathan Sernoffsky, Booster Treasurer Tracy Kough, Booster Secretary Rick Schubert, Member at Large Jim Sipe, MABA Representative</p> <p>B. Others in attendance: Paul Limpert Rosemary Wells Gail Stone DeAnna Malloy Jennifer Huelsman Glen Garvin</p>
II	<p><u>Approval of Prior Meeting's Minutes – Tracy Kough</u></p> <p>A. Motion approved by DeAnna Malloy, seconded by Nathan Sernoffsky.</p>
III	<p><u>Treasurer's Report – Rhonda Peischl/ Nathan Sernoffsky</u></p> <p>A. Reviewed fiscal year calendar. B. Fantastic performance in concessions this year. C. Summer camp registration underway. 26 campers registered and paid. One more payment pending. D. Q4 \$329 check from Kroger's expected. DeAnna Malloy will ask about the check at the MABA meeting. E. No Zoup or Menchie's checks yet. Gail Stone following up on Menchie's. F. The budget is coming out far ahead due to the cancelled travel/hotel costs from the planned 2018 team travel. G. We are awaiting coaches wages. Only \$500 have come through so far; expected \$1500. H. Summer team check of \$700 has been mailed to Velocity. I. New budget to be developed by Rhonda and Nathan. Key points being considered include: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Keep in mind that the Midwest games for next spring have already been scheduled. The Boosters will cover the \$500 fee for the MidWest. GMC schools will also be on the schedule in the next season (schedule already published with games every Monday and Wednesday during the months of March through May). We get to play some the stronger teams by remaining in the MidWest (e.g., Cathedral, Jerome, Killbourne, etc.). b. Plan for either Indianapolis or Columbus for travel next season. </p>

	<p>c. Need to determine which days to do team meals, given the Monday and Wednesday games.</p> <p>Financial report approved by Gail Stone.</p>
<p>IV</p>	<p><u>Old Business</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Playoff games/concessions summary (Rhonda) – Picked up several games in the coming months, and we need more parent volunteers to support the concessions work for these efforts. Volunteering for these extra games both serves the community and the helps the boys/families reduce out of pocket costs for the coming season. B. MABA Update (DeAnna reported out for Jim) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Flag Football Competition has been cancelled per DeAnna Malloy. b. Need to confirm dates on concessions. Rhonda sending a Save-the-Date notice and will issue a Summer Concessions signup genius. c. Waiting on the Frisbee details for July, as there are three different locations. d. Reminder: The boys can volunteer for these events, but the money earned has to go toward the school account. This reduces flexibility in spending, but the extra money is very helpful. C. Banquet summary & suggestions for 2019 – Crossroads was a great location. Suggest keeping that for next year. Also, recommend keeping the dessert approach. D. Summer Camp – July 9-11 (Raindate 7/12) from 6:30 – 8:30pm Summer camp registration underway. 26 campers registered and paid. One more payment pending. 13 boys have signed up to help. The boys are wearing their shooting shirts. Need 2-3 adult volunteers to help with registration and EMAs (Emergency Medical Authorizations). We welcome kids from all school districts, as Summer Camp is NOT LIMITED TO MASON players. E. Home Football Game – 10/19 against Princeton (Joe) – MHS Boys Lax have signed up to staff this event and will earn \$1250 in fundraising for one night of concessions. Please mark your calendar and plan to help with this great opportunity for our boys! We need 25 volunteers for one night. F. Youth Concession for Fall Brawl – 11/4 – Looking for all day staffing on this event. No food trucks are planned for this year, so the concessions support is much needed. This is another large fundraising opportunity for the team. Sign-ups to come. G. We need to get more parents helping on committees. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Coach Paul Limpert agreed and said we need continued support from parents to ensure strong attendance at these off-season events. Coach will be sending reminder emails in advance of key volunteer needs. b. Rosemary Wells suggested a meeting in late fall before fall break and this proposal was accepted. Timing of the meeting expected to be in early November to set expectations for morning workouts, tryouts, volunteer needs. Attendees for the meeting suggested to be all parents and all players, including incoming Freshmen. Sign-ups will be posted at the meeting to grow the group of volunteers. c. Rhonda to develop a Committee List to begin summarize the needs from parents and to grow the parental support.

V	<p><u>New Business</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Krispy Kreme Donut Sales – Melissa Schubert and Julie Huggins to lead this committee, pending potential pricing discussions from Krispy Kreme. B. Tailgate has been cancelled for this year. May happen in 2019. C. Heritage Day Parade –September 15, 2018 @ 10:00am. Save-the date. No additional information received to-date. D. Reviewed By-Laws. Edits to be incorporated and distributed for final review. E. Need a firm answer from the Athletic Department on storage per Rosemary. One pod is full. Need onsite school storage or under the stadium (which is known to leak) for the concessions and team dinner materials. Signage would be helpful to label the containers, but if storage is located in the stadium, Rosemary suggests investing in tarps to wrap the containers. DeAnna suggest concessions materials go under the stadium and team dinner materials in the pods. This enables access off-season, as needed for the concession support. Microwave needs to be stored in someone’s home. A couple volunteers are available for storage, if needed. Uniforms still in the building in totes, but expected to be moved to the pod. Suggest to pull out senior uniforms for senior pictures. F. Coach’s Off-Season Goals <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Fostering team unity – Looking for juniors and seniors to promote time together and leadership. Down Syndrome event in December, Velocity, and Summer Teams. b. Build and Maintain skills – Sunday skill work is a valuable opportunity for both new boys and returning boys. Mastering fundamentals is best done during Sunday workouts when Coach has the time to focus on teaching. Coach only has 4 hours, but can build into players and teach players during this time. c. Weight-training 3 days a week is important to build knowledge of weight training, grow strength, and further increases team culture. Seniors will provide input on the approach for this year with strong influence from Coach. G. Glen Garvin reported that the money raised by the Mason Youth Lacrosse program and the plan for a Lax Wall ball is now available. Pending approval to build.
VI	<p><u>Fundraising – Rhonda Peischl</u></p> <p>We need a fundraising chairman to organize these critical efforts. Please contact-ASAP Rhonda Peischl ASAP if you are interested.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Car Wash – Not supported at this time. B. Dine & Donate C. Mike’s Car Wash D. Fall ASEP (one night) – Timing suggested for day of the second home football game. Coach Limpert will make arrangements with Kim Dunnigan and the players to staff the event. Note - This event can be run with tennis balls or gear may be able to be provided. Coach is evaluating options. Youth program offers scholarship funding for those needing equipment.
VII	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> E. <u>Next Meeting:</u> July 2, 2018; Location to be announced.
VII	<p><u>Adjournment:</u> The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 by Rhonda Peischl.</p>